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Good morning and welcome to our penultimate newsletter of the year.  

 

We are now into the final stretch.  It seems only two minutes since we started the academic 

year last September; no doubt this September will come around again very quickly.  

 

Hopefully you should have all received your child's school report this week.  If you have any 

questions, please do not hesitate to contact your child's class teacher who will be happy to 

help you.  Thanks to parents who have attended additional meetings over the last couple of 

weeks, enabling us to handover all the information about your child to the next teachers.  This 

is always useful for children with additional needs.  

 

Our year 6 pupils received their SATs results this week.  Well done to all of them!  These 

tests are not easy, yet children showed resilience and determination with some great results 

and personal bests from many.  Behind the scenes teachers and senior leaders have been 

meeting daily after school over the last two weeks to track every child's progress and discuss 

individual pupil needs.  These meetings are invaluable to us as a school and provide a real team 

around the child approach where the receiving teacher is also able to be present.  The 

meetings also provide us with an opportunity to analyse what is going well in the school with 

regards to teaching and learning and what we need to review.  When we have completed this 

analysis we will let you all know what our priorities are for next year and how you as parents 

can best support your child.  

 

It was lovely this week for us to hold our awards assemblies.  I was privileged to be able to 

give out the awards at the KS1 assembly and was able to briefly pop in to the KS2 assembly 

before having to whizz off down the A3 for a meeting.  Huge congratulations to all of the 

children who gained the very well deserved awards and thank you to parents for attending and 

supporting your child.  

 

Rehearsals seem to be well underway for the Year 6 showcase which the children have put 

together.  They will be showing this to the rest of the school in the coming days and to Year 6 

parents next Friday.  

 

Year 3 pupils took part in the self defence classes this week which the PTA kindly 

funded.  The children were thoroughly engaged in the session and have hopefully gained some 

new skills.  Year 3 continued to be busy and held their World War 2 celebration this 

week.  The children looked great in their evacuation outfits and enjoyed the activities including 

the authentic Anderson shelter which again the PTA had bought and refurbished for them.  It 

is situated in the environmental garden in the school grounds. 

  

My thanks to the Year 2 parents and staff team who ran the BBQ last Friday night.  This was a 

good night attended by many and helps celebrate the community where we work together.  

 

Next week remains full on with a whole list of events and activities taking place.  Please check 

the calendar later in the newsletter, as well as emails from school and your class reps.  

 

Tomorrow is the annual Pyrford & Wisley Flower Show.  The children have all entered items 

for the various categories for judging, so please do stop by and have a look to see if your child 

is a winner.  A special thanks to Mrs Bull who leads Art in the school and has put together the 

display on behalf of the school as well as organising the hundreds of entries we have 

submitted. 

 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

12 July 2019 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 



CLASS EFFORT ACHIEVEMENT 

HAZEL Zack Brewster Clara Beasley - Maths 

BEECH Mason Moser Emma Robinson - Science 

OAK Trystan Agnew Annabel Hutton - Writing 

CHESTNUT Isabel Lambkin Eleanor Currid - All Round 

HAWTHORN Esmé Duffy Leo Anderson - Writing 

CEDAR Aaron Skidmore Theo Brockway - Maths 



CLASS EFFORT ACHIEVEMENT 

ELM Mille Henson Hannah Lamb - English & 

Maths 

MAPLE Lexie Lorch Jack Hannell - Maths 

BIRCH Safa Wajad Liyana Ahmed - Art 

ALDER Safaa Bashir Harry Beeson - Maths 

LARCH Daniyal Khan Hannah Anderson - English 

CHERRY Anaya Awais Scarlett Davies - English & Art 

WILLOW Millie Anderson Charlotte Peasey - All Round 

SYCAMORE Oliver Porter Harry Cicigoi - All Round 

LAUREL Lily Passant Jessica Hembury - Maths 

HOLLY Lucy Hollingsbee Kaelle Lorvo - Art & DT 



We will be setting up the 
new school year during the 
summer holidays.  Until this 
is completed you will not be 
able to order meals or book 
Breakfast Club / Treeops 

sessions.  We will email to let you know when the system is 
ready to take orders / bookings. 

Please ensure that outstanding fees for Breakfast Club and 
Treetops are settled today. 

There are some really impressive scores again this week and lots 

of children have earned enough points to customise their avatars. 

Alder class and Hawthorn class have also appeared in the top 100 

‘world groups’, ranking at numbers 28 and 29! Well done to 

Zara, Toby, Oscar, Alder Class, Hawthorn Class and Willow 

Class!  

  Individuals Classes 

  

1st Zara Patel - 102,488,422 

  

Alder - 240,500,898 

2nd Toby Clark - 74,345,786 

  

Hawthorn - 240,453,120 

3rd Oscar Clare-Campbell - 72,925,468 

  

Willow - 98,783,171 

On Monday the 8th of July, after school, we took part in the Fullbrook Primary Maths Challenge.  The team consisted of four Yr 5s and four 

Yr 4s.  Thomas, Kendall, Amelia and Safa were the Yr 4s and Charlotte, Joe, Calum and Mattie were the Yr 5s.  When we got there, we split 

into two teams: Tom, Kendall, Charlotte and Joe were Team One and Amelia, Safa, Calum and Mattie were Team Two. 

The first round was the knowledge round, the second round was the logic round and the third round was a speed test.  To our opinion the 

logic round was our favourite because it was the easiest and most fun.  Although the logic round was the most fun and easy, the speed test 

and the knowledge round were definitely more challenging.  Each round had a time limit of twenty to thirty minutes.   

After we had finished all the rounds, the scores were counted up.  Out of 9 schools team 1 came 5th with 88 points and team 2 came 1st 

with 108 points.  We really enjoyed our experience and we would love to do it again!  There is going to be another Maths competition in 

October.           Joe Hodges & Charlotte Peasey 

 

 Three of the winning team with  

Mrs Moore, Principal of Fullbrook School 

 

 

 

 

 

Fullbrook staff commented: “Congratulations to all your mathematicians that attended the maths challenge at Fullbrook yesterday, and 

especially the winning team. They stood out not just for their skill and knowledge but for their ability to work together as a team.” 



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2018—2019 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Pyrford & Wisley Flower Show Sat 13 July  

Bag2School Collection Wed 17 July 09:00 

Yr 6 Showcase at CoGS Fri 19 July 13:30 - 15:00 

Yr 6 Disco Tue 23 July 18:30 - 20:00 

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 24 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 24 July finish at 13:30 

2019/20 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Wed 4 September Spring Half Term 17 - 21 February 

INSET DAY Thu 5 September Last day of Spring term Fri 3 April 

First day of Autumn term Fri 6 September Easter Holidays 6 - 17 April 

Autumn Half term 28 October - 1 November First Day of Summer term Mon 20 April 

Last day of Autumn term Fri 20 December Summer Half term 25 - 29 May 

Christmas Holidays 23 December - 3 January INSET DAY Mon 1 June 

INSET DAY Mon 6 January INSET DAY Fri 3 July 

First day of Spring term Tue 7 January Last day of Summer term Wed 22 July 



TICKETS ON SALE FROM THE GAZEBO IN THE INFANT PLAYGROUND 

AFTER SCHOOL ON FRIDAY 








